Planning Board Meeting
October 4, 2011

Members Present: Chair Ernie Allain; Greg Estrella, Lucien Langlois, Aline Boucher, Laura Jamison, Dave Morin, Councilor Tom McCue, Martha Creegan 
Members Excused: Sue Tremblay, Fran Cusson, Richard Cassidy
Members Absent: none
Chair Allain appointed Greg Estrella as a voting member for the evening.

Public Comments: None
September Minutes: Mr. Morin made a motion to approve the September minutes, seconded by Ms. Boucher, all members voted in favor of the motion.

Lot Merger: Wilfred and Helen Burlock of 592 First Avenue have made an application for a lot merger.  This merger will bring both their lots into compliance with zoning for dimension purposes.  There are only accessory buildings on the second lot.  The application is for Tax Map 118 lots 25 and 26.  They are merging for tax purposes and there are compliance issues.  Mr. Morin made a motion to approve the application, seconded by Ms. Boucher, all members voted in favor of the motion. 

Downtown Development:   Ms. Laflamme reviewed the September public meeting with the board.  The final report should be completed by the end of the year.  There will be a couple more committee meetings to review potential recommendations and who the responsible entities for the work will be.  It seems as though things are moving along smoothly and there is a lot of support for the project.  Questions were asked by the board and answered by Ms. Laflamme.
Planning Board Vacancy:  Mr. Morin made a motion to recommend Ms. Creegan for appointment by the Mayor and City Council to fill Ralph Collins unexpired term which will expire in April of 2013.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Estrella and all members voted in favor of recommending her for a regular board member position.  Ms. Creegan will write a letter to the Mayor & Council for their next meeting.
Other: Mr. Morin asked about the recent meeting with Councilor Burton and the NH Department of Transportation.  Ms. Laflamme commented that the Ten Year Plan has not changed much at this point for Berlin with Route 110 Phase II still being the primary Berlin project.  Councilor McCue mentioned the struggles that continue around the bypass for North Conway.  The board talked about the status of Routes 2 and 16.   
The board had a brief discussion about school regionalization and consolidating at SAU level.  Mr. Morin mentioned that has come out at most meetings as a common theme.  The board discussed the combining of school districts, cost savings, keeping local elementary schools and that the focus is at the high school level.
Signage – Ms. Laflamme mentioned that the board should consider its stance on internally lit signage in downtown.  Does the board still feel strongly about keeping that kind of signage out of downtown?  The board had mixed feelings about the different types of internally lit signage and talked mostly about image, branding.  Councilor McCue asked about getting John Wacker’s opinion as a landscape architect currently working on the downtown streetscape.  The board had questions about scale and size.  Mr. Morin mentioned it was important to keep signage pedestrian friendly.  The board will review further at a later meeting.
Public comments: None

Member Comments: Mr. Langlois asked about the progress on the shoreland exemption mapping and Ms. Laflamme indicated she is making good progress.  Councilor McCue spoke about the redistricting process and explained to the board from the Council’s point of view.  The board had a brief discussion about the decreasing of the wards from four to two.  Questions were asked and answered.

Planner’s comments: none

Adjournment:  Mr. Morin made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Langlois, all members voted in favor of the motion. 
